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 history. (The word óAdventô actually means óto prepareô.) In fact Genesis has it that Godôs very 
first act in the history of the world was the creation of light. Whatôs more is that long before 
Jesus came to earth as a baby, God sent his messengers, the prophets, as lights shining in 
the darkness, to prepare his people for the coming of His Son. The last and greatest of these 
was John the Baptist who was sent to go before Jesus to prepare the way for him, and wit-
ness to the fact that Jesus is  the light of the world. 
 

 Will you then listen to the message of Advent which can brighten these dark times? Will 
you enter into the Advent spirit by lighting a candle every day and praying for the establish-
ment of peace and justice upon Godôs earth? And having prepared 
in this way will you come to church on December 25th and thank 
God for sending His infant Son to bring light and hope to all those 
who ósit in darknessô? I do hope so, because if you do, you will know 
the true blessings that Christmas really affords and the joy that goes 
with it. 
 
 Yours,  Revd Julie  
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RECTORõS LETTER  
 
The people that walked in dark-
ness have seen a great lighté 
they that dwell in the land of the 
shadow of death, upon them 
hath the light shinedé For unto 
us a child is born.       Isaiah 9:2,6 
  

 Yesterday was one of óthoseô November days ï cold, dark, 
wet and profoundly gloomy. It was a day when, if youôre like 
me, the thought flashes through your mind that perhaps the sun 
might never shine again. Nothing went particularly ópear 
shapedô, but everything was depressing: it was just one of 
those days! 
  

 Itôs when we experience a string of days like that and get 
very low that we need to pay particular attention to the mes-
sage of Advent, which begins this year on November 29th. For 
Advent teaches us that despite the darkness which sometimes 
threatens to envelop us, God is at work in our world, and that 
His Son Jesus Christ, whose birth we celebrate late in De-
cember, is our worldõs light. Moreover if we take care to mark 
the Sundays in this Advent season we learn that God made 
careful preparations for this event right from the beginning of 

The Parish Ministry Team, 
Rev Julie, Rev Mark-Aaron, 
Canon John, Rev Hannah,  
Paul & James wish you all a 
Very Happy Christmas and a 
blessed New Year  

 



Helping Others 
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At our Harvest services we had an amazing response to our appeal for tinned goods etc, 
and as a result, several car loads of groceries, were delivered to Wokingham Food bank 
and Churches in Reading Drop in Centre (CIRDIC).   
Tree Aid http://www.treeaid.org.uk/  Supported at our Harvest supper and at SMSJ harvest 
services, we raised £820.15 plus a direct debit pledge worth a further £60 a year. This Charity 
helps families in many regions of Africa to plant trees which improve soil and which enable 
families to become self sufficient by harvesting the crops to eat and/or sell.  A big thank you to 
all those who contributed, and to the social committee for providing an excellent supper. 
 

Samaritans Purse shoebox appeal.  
We are grateful to Finchampstead C of E school for acting as the pickup point for these, and 
for a donation which enabled us to purchase the special flat pack boxes. On 26 November, 
148 filled boxes were collected from the school. 
 

Gift Sunday 6th December we will be supporting Berkshire Womenõs Aid, collecting new 
or very good quality second hand toys, games, books etc. for the children and also gifts of 
cosmetics, toiletries etc. for the mums, underwear, nightwear for women and children, nap-
pies and basic groceries. Many of these families arrive at the Womenôs Centre with just what 
they stand up in so will be very grateful of our gifts.  
 

Christingle Services at SJ and SMSJ in December we will be collecting as usual for the 
Childrenõs Society. If you would like a collecting box to put your small change in at home 
please contact Ian Woolston. 
 

Annual Giving to our chosen charities. In line with many other parishes, we have pledged 
to give 10% of our freewill giving, (that is, any money which is given in collections, the enve-
lope scheme, direct debits, or by other means, which has not been given for a specific 
cause), to external charities working with the most vulnerable in our world. This year this is 
£16,377. We decided to continue to support the Charities we have been supporting for some 
years now:  £3600 to each of Churches in Reading Drop in Centre, Bible Society, Mityana 
Charity, and CMS, Ã700 to Stepping Stones (Faith Charity), and Mothersô Union Overseas, 
£361 to Finchampstead and Barkham Relief in Sickness Fund, and £216 to Compassion to 
continue support for a young man called Rashmi, previously supported by SJ Sunday school. 
 

For more information on all our charities do have a look on our notice board in SJ lobby and 
on our Website at -http://parish.finchampstead.co.uk/community/charities-we-support/ 
 
Continued on page 6 

 

The final due date for copy for the Feb - Apr õ16 Newsletter is Monday 11 January.  Please 
send your contributions to  newsletter@finchampstead.co.uk.  Copies will be distributed in 
our churches and centres from Sunday 31January and be on the website IN COLOUR by 
that date.       An abbreviated version of this present newsletter is being delivered through-
out our Parish with our Christmas card.      Newsletter editor: Carolyn Fox 
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Go Green   

Recycling facilities at 
St Jamesô Church Centre 
and St Mary & St Johnôs 
Parish Centre. Recycling 
boxes are available for: 
§ Tea, coffee and fruit 

skins (these are composted) 
§ Batteries*, Water filters*, tetra packs, 

and silver foil (go to Tesco) 
§ Broken Jewellery (goes to Traidcraft). 
§ Stamps and milk bottle tops (at St Mary 
& St Johnôs go to WADE; and at St 
Jamesô to Nine Mile Ride School). 

Please spread the word.     Richard Owen      
 

* Robert Dyas also recycle these responsibly. 
~ 

It is now possible to recycle even more, ie: 
§ Coffee bags/sachets from any make of 

beans, ground or instant coffee 
§ Danone yoghurt pots (washed please) 
§ Coffee jar lids 
§ Any baby wipe packets 
§ Any sweet biscuit wrappers 
§ Any Tassimo cartridges & bags. 
Please either hand these items to Gill 
Coombs or add them to her collection box 
in St Jamesô Church Centre kitchen. 

The Parish of Finchampstead  
and California is proud to be a  
Fairtrade Parish.                                   
Both St Jamesô and St Mary &  
St Johnôs churches use Fair-                        
trade products for refreshments, and pro-
mote Fairtrade throughout the year. 
Traidcraft stalls are also held from time to 
time.  And each year we join in special 
events for Fairtrade fortnight, (see dates in 
next column) with our two churches each 
holding a stall after Services to promote 
and sell Fairtrade products. 

 

Change of address/

telephone/e-mail? 

Please let the Church 

Office know if any of 

your contact details 

change so we can 

keep our database  

up-to-date. E-mail: 

office@stjames. 

finchampstead.co.uk, 

tel: 0118 973 0133 

 

The Simple Lunch 
is a joint community 

venture between our own Parish and 
Finchampstead Baptist Church, which 
started in March 2014.  Volunteers serve lunch 
at a minimal cost in St Mary & St Johnôs Parish 
Centre on 1st and 3rd Tuesdays each month be-
tween 12 and 1.30pm for anyone in the commu-
nity who wishes to come. 
Meanwhile Tea & Chat continues as before on 
2nd and 4th Tuesday afternoons between 2.00 
and 3.30pm in the Billing Avenue Centre, where 
folk can drop in for a chat, a cuppa and cake.   
The Finchampstead Food Bank is a satellite of 
Crowthorne Food Bank (CFB) - see address be-
low to take donations.  We also support Woking-
ham Food Bank.  
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

!ŘǾŀƴŎŜ bƻǝŎŜ - CŀƛǊǘǊŀŘŜ CƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ нфǘƘ 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ-моǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ нлмсΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ {ƛǘ Řƻǿƴ ŦƻǊ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΣ ǎǘŀƴŘ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ 
ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎΦ {ŜŜ ǿǿǿΦŦŀƛǊǘǊŀŘŜΣƻǊƎΦǳƪκ
ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ  

 

Support your local Christian bookshop 
in Holme Grange Craft Village  

Simple Lunch, Tea & Chat, Food bank 

Crowthorne Foodbank is 
now at : 

Vineyard Church Centre, 
25 Wellington Business 
Park, Dukes Ride, 
Crowthorne, RG45 6LS.  
The opening hours are Mon 
and Thurs 12ð2 
Details of their present re-
quirements are posted from 
time to time on our website. 

http://www.fairtrade,org.uk/fortnight
http://www.fairtrade,org.uk/fortnight


The Group, which has a Christian ethos 
and meets in St Jamesô Church Centre, 
is the place where young people can 

meet together and have fun with help from James, our Youth Worker, 
and our curate Rev Hannah.  It is open to those from Year 6-13 on 
Sunday evenings during term-time from 6pm till 7.30pm. For details of 
special events, check out  Facebook, our website (parish.finchampstead.co.uk) & the weekly 
pew/notice sheets. On the 2nd Sunday evening of each month, Contrast begins in 
the Contemporary Worship service in church and then continues in the Centre. 

/hb¢w!{¢ 

Young People, Toddlers & Babies 
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Fledgelings continues to be a wonderful group for babies and 
toddlers to meet, play, and grow together. A highlight will surely 
be the Nativity Play in church on 15th 
Dec (11.45 for 12), followed by the 
Christmas Lunch & Party.   
Mothersô Union provide lunch for the 
adults and parents/carers bring party 

food for the children.  After singing and games there 
is the traditional visit from Father Christmas with lots 
of lovely presents.  (Speak to Mim about how these 
presents get into Santaôs sack.)   
Fledgelings resumes at the normal time of 1.45ð
4pm on 12th January .  More details from the Church Office 

St Jamesõ Fledgelings  
Toddler & Baby Group  

 

St Jamesõ Church Centre Breastfeeding Drop-in Group          
 

On the 10th November the BfN held a Big Tea Break Challenge to raise funds to sup-
port its Drugs In Breastmilk Helpline  ð enabling more mums who need 
medication to find information about safety of medication while breast-
feeding. 
New mums and babies from Finchampstead & Wokingham came along 
for the event and also found out about the wonderful Fledgelings Baby 
and Toddler group.  Thanks especially to the Fledgelings team for sup-

porting us and joining in too. We raised £88 and ate a lot of cake! A special thanks to Cynthia 
from the Mothersô Union for her unstinting dedication tea/coffee making and washing up. 

St. Jamesô Church Centre Breastfeeding Drop-in Group 

Tuesdays 12.30 pm ï 2.00 pm 
 

Come along for Support and information or just tea and a chat 
 

Bumps, babies, siblings & mums welcome! 

(If you need a lift there will be a hot drink for partners/parents/friends too!) 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=NuIIXWrf5kSzJM&tbnid=MpGpuTykj1Ip3M:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.herndonrocks.com%2Fsponsor.php&ei=WpfpUa79CMao0QWlpIHQCg&psig=AFQjCNGRuLGcSY6OM03u--2rsYhSwl_ciQ&ust=13743495301869


Family choicesðSunday clubs 
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If you need more information on any items in this newsletter, e-mail: office@stjames.finchampstead. 
co.uk, telephone: 0118 973 0133, or check our website: parish.finchampstead.co.uk       

AT ST JAMESô 
During 9.30am Service 
Breakout (age 7 - 11) 1st, 2nd, 4th, 5th Sundays in term-time.     

This is proving to be one of our most popular clubs with a different             
format every Sunday in the month that it meets. 
1st Sunday : sport, craft, outside activity 
2nd Sunday : café style with a DVD,  
4th Sunday : óThinking Stuff Outô 

 

Junior Leaders (age 11+++) 1st,2nd,4th,5th Sundays in term-time.  
This group is for young people in the early years of secondary school 
who are interested in building up a portfolio of voluntary work for their 
óRecord of achievementô folders.  
 
 

 
During 11.00am Service: 
Kidz Café (age 3 ï 8) Every Sunday in term-time: 10.45am-11.45am   

  This group is also growing in numbers of regular attendees 
and is much appreciated. The sessions are based upon the Roots               
material linked to the Sunday readings and involve stories, games,   
activities, crafts and refreshments. The children enter church just           
before communion; and present their work just before the final hymn. 
 

 
Junior Contrast (age 8+)Every Sunday in term-time. 10.45am  

Leader : Revd Mark-Aaron.    
Intended to be a fun, action-filled youth group for children over the age 
of 8, and leading on to membership of CONTRAST (our senior youth 
group which meets on a Sunday evening).  
 

 
AT ST MARY & ST JOHNõS 
The Sunday Bunch 9.30am, 2nd, 4th, 5th Sundays 
§ For children from birth up to young people, with toys and books always available for the very 

young 
§ Activities in groups or as a whole follow the theme for the day, and include craft, 

games, discussion and sometimes food. We join our families in the Service, just 
before Communion 

 

 

WELCOMING,VARIED, FUN 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://faithinourfamilies.files.wordpress.com/2012/05/logo2.jpg&imgrefurl=https://faithinourfamilies.wordpress.com/about/&usg=__guAkEIjBWC7QgjgMLml0XykBgdY=&h=362&w=350&sz=30&hl=en&start=1&zoom=1&tbnid=37jKxisrjTyyaM:&tbn


Family choices      continued 
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A choice for families at St Mary & St Johnôs  - continued 
 ALIVE@11ñ(1st Sunday of the month) 
§ An informal all-age service with active 
participation by all age groups  
§ Tea & coffee from 10.30am when there 
are also craft activities for children.  
§ Lots of fun for all 

FAMILY COMMUNIONñ9.30am  
(3rd Sunday of the month) 
§ A Communion service with a difference  
§ Children are involved in all aspects of worship 
§ Activities for them as well as toys for the little 

ones. 

Held in St Mary & St Johnôs Parish Centre,  
Vicarage Close, Billing Avenue. 

A crafty time !  A worship time !   
Some family time ! Lunchtime !  
Next sessions : 11am until 1pm on Saturdays  

9 January and 12 March.   
 

 Themes and  

activities are 

linked to the 

seasons and 

special church 

festivals  

Messy Church is a way for all ages to come together and to worship through lots of different 
activities. Sessions are held at *St Mary and St Johnôs Parish Centre on the second Saturday 
of every other month, where we meet to do crafts together (varying from flower arranging and 
making paper airplanes, to decorating biscuits and using play dough), followed by a short  
worship time ï and lunch!  
 

Come for a crafty time, a worship time, some family time ð and lunchtime! 
For more information e-mail Ashlyn Webster: ashlyn@web-hq.com or Beth Peat: 
beth@peat.me.uk 
 

*St Mary & St Johnôs Parish Centre, Vicarage Close, off Billing Avenue,  Finchampstead RG40 4JW 
 

 

 

  

 

 

Saturday  

 
Continued from page 2  Helping Others   

Thank you so much to everyone who has contributed in any way to support our 
charities.   
Lastly, we would very much welcome new members to our Mission, Charity & World 
Concern team particularly someone from our younger families!  Please come and 
talk to me ð Julia Arscott or any of the team ð Sarah Booth, Liz Edwards, Pam Smith, 
Ian Woolston, Hugh Wakeling, and Chris Ilsley. 



St Jamesõ Finchampstead Tower Bell Ringers   
 

We rang a 360 of Plain Bob Doubles on 9th Septem-
ber to celebrate the Queen achieving the longest 
reign of a British monarch. It was rung by Pearl  
Larkins, Mary Ede, Derek Barrett, Hugh Dempster, 
Dave Creasy and Tricia Amos at the beginning of 
Wednesday practice.  In September we also hosted 

the Branch Ringing Practice and the Bradfield Ringing Course 
held a session at the Tower again in August. 
 

We practise on Wednesdays from 8pm ï 9pm and would love 
to welcome more ringers ï both beginners and experienced. 
Do come along and join us. Please call me in advance if you 
would like someone to meet you outside. On Sundays we ring 
from 10.30am for the 11am service. 
 

Patricia Amos - Tower Contact 0118 973 3747 

 

Choir News 
Choir members have been working towards achieving further medals. Our Juniors have 
gained ribbons over the last year (tested in house) whilst other Juniors and Adults have tak-
en formal exams with the RSCM. Five have gained their Silver Awards and two have gained 
their Bronze Awards, over the last few months. (see photo on page 8) On the 14th Novem-
ber, those successful candidates sang at the presentation ceremony at Oxford Cathedral to 
celebrate and receive their certificates. You will notice those with Silver Awards wearing a 
purple ribbon, those with Bronze a green ribbon. These exams are lengthy (40-50 minutes) 
and complex requiring a vast knowledge of liturgy, aside from singing, aural examination and 
sight reading tests. Congratulations everyone! 
  
Our younger Juniors had a visit to see Wintershall during half term. This is an estate near 
Guildford which has a barn set up to be a theatre for Biblical Plays. We also visited the love-
ly chapel. (see photo on page 8) 
 

Aside from this, choir members have also been singing at the RSCM Oxford Festival and we 
have been very busy preparing for Christmas as usual. We are looking forward to our Christ-
mas services, with Advent now upon us. Thank you to everyone for your continued support 
of our wonderful choir at St James. 
We are always looking for new members, please contact me if you are interested. Janice 
Devine dom@stjames.finchampstead.co.uk (see church diary for forthcoming events) 
St Mary & St Johnõs Choir practises on Tuesday evenings and new members are most                
welcome. Telephone 0118 973 0133 for more information. 

     Making Music 
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mailto:dom@stjames.finchampstead.co.uk


Social and Fundraising 
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News from St. Jamesõ Social and Fundraising Committee and some dates 
for your diaries for 2016  
Parish Harvest Supper ð 3rd October   
Around 60 folks joined together for an evening of fellowship and good food.  The charity we 
were supporting was Tree Aid and we were pleased to say that around £820 was raised for 
this worthwhile charity.   
 

Christmas Hamper and Christmas Cake Raffle 
Once again this year we will be having a Christmas Raffle.  Tickets are £1 and are now on 
sale after most Sunday Services and at both Church Centres.  All the items have been do-
nated, so all the proceeds with be going to the Flower Fund.  Draw will take place at St 
James Church Centre on Sunday 20th December after the 11am Service.  
 

Saturday 27th February 2016 ð Quiz with Supper 
Back by popular demand a quiz with a two course supper in St James Church Centre at 
7.30.  Tickets are £12 each and will be available after Christmas.  Come as a team of 6 or 
make up a team with others on the night. 
 

12th June ð Church/Parish Family BBQ at St. James Church Centre.  More details later. 
 

St. James Flower Festival Weekend 
15th 16th and 17th July 
Flower Festival, Musical Evening, etc. More details later. 
 

We wish you all a very happy and joyful Christmas and thankyou to everyone who has sup-
ported our fundraising and social events throughout 2015 and we hope to see you at many 
more during 2016. 
Sue, Chris, Chris, Gill, Sue, Jane, Mo, Nicky, Sarah 
(St. Jamesõ Social and Fundraising Team) 

      Members of the choir with their new medals Junior Choristers at Wintershall Chapel 



 
Autumn is always a busy time for St James' flower arrangers. 
The beautiful sunny weekends were perfect for the last weddings 
of the year. Flowers and foliage were gathered to add to the 
abundance of produce donated for Harvest. 
Thought provoking poppies stood proud at the front of the church 
for Remembrance Sunday whilst, in the churchyard posies were 
placed on war graves by Finchampstead Flower Club as part of a 
national initiative honouring those that gave their lives to their 
country. 
As we enter Advent, it is a time to reflect on the year without any 
flowers in church. A time to contemplate the year ahead before 
again filling the church with blooms to celebrate Christmas. 

 
We have been fortunate enough to receive great support 
throughout the year and are always blessed with donations 
from the congregation, whether it be for foliage, sponsorship of 
Easter Lilies, feedback on our arrangements or ideas for future 
projects. It is always a real team effort. 
If you would like to join our team or offer your help in any way 
please contact Denise Adams via the Church Office. 
 
éééééééééééééééééééééééé... 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

Flower Arranging at both Churches  
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Both churches have flower arranging teams 
who would love to welcome others to join them. 
Contact the Church Office for information or to 
offer donations of flowers, foliage or money. 


